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LCRE/DP3130
17 May 2016

Dear Sirs
SENATE HOUSE (NORTH BLOCK), MALET STREET, LONDON WC1E 7HU

SUBMISSION OF DETAILS PURSUANT TO CONDITION 5f & 5g OF LISTED BUILDING CONSENT REF: 2013/4478/L
We write with regard to conditions 5f and 5g of the above Listed Building Consent which requires detailed plans, elevations and sections of all new windows and internal and external doors. 
The submission is made via the Planning Portal and comprises the following information:-
i. Complete application form; &
ii. Planning drawing and supporting information prepared by Mace. 

As this submission relates to a condition on a Listed Building Consent, there is no application fee payable. 

Details under condition 5f were approved on 12 May 2015 (Ref: 2015/0901/L) with revisions approved on 11 December 2015 (Ref: 2015/4718/L) which introduced an element of secondary glazing into the building for fire regulations. Details under condition 5g were approved on 08 April 2015 (Ref: 2015/1283/L). 

This submission relates to some minor revisions within the building to ensure fire protection to external escapees the façade /external fire escape stairs along the Malet St elevation.
Part B of the Building Regulations requires that escapees using external stairs be protected from an internal fire if their route is within 1800mm of unprotected elevations. The basement escape stair passes one door and window at ground floor level where this requirement is triggered. The currently consented Crittall door and secondary glazing for these locations cannot achieve the required verified fire rating, i.e. tested and certified systems. As such we have had to undertake a redesign in the above location to ensure compliance with fire safety regulations.

 

We have worked through a number options to satisfy Part B whilst having in mind the need to propose a solution with the least additional impact on the current consent. 

 

To allow the consented Crittall metal framed doors to be retained on the façade and avoid the introduction of fire rated shutters, we are proposing to protect the passage past the escape door at G47 with a fire rated lobby which requires a new door inserted into an original opening, now enlarged to suit the escape volume/ occupancy. The corridor between G47 and G06 will also be converted to 30 minutes fire rating, this requires the removal of the contemporary glass screen and door, for a fire rated wall and single door, in timber. 

 

The consented secondary glazing in G06 is proposed to be substituted with a certified fire rated glazed screen. The system will be similar, but with smaller frame sections, to the fire rated secondary glazing consented in Stair 9 under permission 2015/4718/L. The images shown on drawing 28731-SOAS-A-SKE-XXX-XX-162 show the system that has been installed.

 

The only other option available to achieve the technical requirements would be fire rated shutters. We believe these would be less satisfactory, not least as they will need to be mounted and would then project into the rooms with visible full height guide rails and casings. The impact of such a system is demonstrated on the enclosed sheets for reference - “Exg photos_ shutter impact”.

Should you have any queries or require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact Luke Emmerton of this office.

Yours faithfully
DP9 Ltd
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